
12238P Addendum  No. 2  Page 1 of 1 
 

129 North 2nd Street  Yakima, Washington  98901 

 
12238P Addendum No. 2 

Development of City-Owned Property (2022-Phase 2) 
 

July 28, 2022 
 
 

CLARIFICATION/CHANGE:  

The following change (in red) is being made to Section 1 – Project Considerations: 

Because this project will be funded with ARPA funds, it is preferred that qualified firms have 
experience successfully completing projects which incorporate federal requirements. Federal 
clauses will also be attached to any contract resulting from this RFP (ATTACHMENT A – EXHIBIT 
C). ARPA grant includes $500,000 in funding for this project. The City intends to make multiple 
awards, not to exceed, the amount of $100,000 each. The period of performance will be 
approximately three (3) years.  
 

LATE RFP SUBMITTALS WILL NOT BE CONSIDERED. E-MAILED SUBMITTALS WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED. RFP 
submittals, which do not include all requested information and required documentation, may be 
considered non-responsive. 
 
Please acknowledge receipt of this addendum in your Letter of Introduction.  If you have any questions 
please call Maria Mayhue, Purchasing Manager, at (509) 575-6094.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
Christina Payer, CPPB 
Buyer II 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Phone: (509) 575-6094     Fax: (509) 576-6394     Email: maria.mayhue@yakimawa.gov      Web: www.yakimawa.gov/services/purchasing 
 


